De Minimus Impact Finding

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

To:  
County Clerk, County of Los Angeles 
From:
SCAQMD


12400 E. Imperial Highway, Room 2001

21865 E. Copley Dr.

Norwalk, California 90630

Diamond Bar, CA 91765

SUBJECT:
FILING OF NOTICE OF DETERMINATION IN COMPLIANCE WITH SECTION 21108 OF THE PUBLIC RESOURCES CODE AND SECTION 15096 OF THE CEQA GUIDELINES

Project Title:  Final Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the Proposed LADWP Installation of a Combined Cycle Generating Facility at the Valley Generating Station 

SCH Number:  2001051035
Date Certified: January 25, 2002

Contact Person:  Kathy C. Stevens
Telephone Number:  (909) 396-3439

Project Location(s):  LADWP Valley Generating Station, 11801 Sheldon Street, City of Los Angeles (Sun Valley).

Project Description:  To help the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) comply with South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) regulations and improve in-Basin (South Coast Air Basin) power reliability, LADWP is proposing modifications to its Valley Generating Station (VGS), which is located in the Sun Valley area of the City of Los Angeles.  In particular, the LADWP is proposing to install a new combined cycle generating facility (CCGF) at an existing generating station.  The CCGF will replace four existing utility boilers with two combustion turbine generators (CTGs), a new steam turbine generator (STG), two heat recovery steam generators (HRSGs), and associated selective catalytic reduction (SCR) systems, cooling towers, and ancillary equipment.  Two new 20,000-gallon aboveground storage tanks (ASTs) will be constructed to increase the ammonia storage capacity at the facility.  In addition, an existing fuel oil AST will be converted to distillate service.

This is to advise that the South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) as the Lead Agency for the above described project has made the following determinations regarding the above described project:

1. A Final EIR was prepared and certified for this project by the SCAQMD pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

2. The Final EIR concluded that the proposed project would have significant unavoidable adverse impacts on the environment related to both construction and operational emissions, and operational hazards

3. Pursuant to the CEQA Guidelines the SCAQMD as the Lead Agency is filing this Notice of Determination. 

4. Mitigation measures were made a condition of the approval of this project.

5. A mitigation monitoring program, prepared pursuant to Public Resource Code §21081.6 and CEQA Guidelines §15096, was adopted for this project.

6. Findings were made pursuant to CEQA Guidelines §§15091.

7. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was adopted for this project since significant impacts were identified.

The Final EIR, supporting documentation, and record of project approval may be examined at:  SCAQMD Headquarters, 21865 E. Copley Dr., Diamond Bar, CA 91765.


________________________
Signature:







  Date Received for filing


Barry R. Wallerstein, D.Env.

Executive Officer

South Coast Air Quality Management District
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